
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Longbranch, Elmwood, WI 

November 17, 2014 

 

Members Present: Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-

Muhlhausen, Ken Majeski, Sheldon Huppert, Curt, Cindy & Kyle Sundquist  

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Tina Huppert,  second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by Sharolyn 

Johnson, second by Sheldon Huppert. Motion passed. 

Old Business: 

The Pierce County Fair Committee was meeting tonight and will discuss merging the tractor and truck 

pull, so we will get an update at the January meeting whether we will be doing security at the Pierce 

County Fair in 2015. 

There will be no December meeting. 

The ATV/UTV ordinance is up for annual renewal in December for the Town of Rock Elm and Village of 

Ellsworth. 

The Town of Isabelle passed the ordinance to open 2 miles of road and President Larry Johnson and 

Virgil Weberg put in the two signs needed. 

The Highway Committee passed opening Cty BB but the WI DOT said we cannot cross Hwy 72 because it 

is not directly across. Hwy CC was turned down because of too much truck traffic and Cty N was also 

turned down because it is too narrow. Approval was given for Cty S from 70th Street to Cty X and Cty HH 

route from Cty Hwy CC east to 450th Avenue.  It will go on to Finance and Personnel and then the full 

County Board.  

New Business: 

Residents of the Town of Trenton want Cty K and VV open and would help sign it. Options were 

discussed. Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Tina Huppert, to work with Pierce County to open 

suggested routes, get it signed and encourage local residents to help with costs as much as possible. 

Motion passed. 

The Moose Lodge Breakfast will be on April 12, 2015 in River Falls and everyone was encouraged to help 

sell tickets for this fundraiser.  

A letter by Everett Muhlhausen was distributed  to be sent to Town Chairmen and Village Presidents 

regarding help with ATV signage.  The letter will be sent out. 



Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Sheldon Huppert, to pay President Larry Johnson $43.49 for bolts he 

purchased to put up signs. 

The next meeting will be our Christmas Party on January 19th, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at Clyde’s Bar and Grill 

in Beldenville. Members that have paid their dues by December 31, 2014 will receive a free burger and 

fries. Greg Olson will also be attending and will give an update to members on state and regional 

information. 

Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Kurt Sundquist, to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m. Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

Secretary 


